
 

 

Clerk’s Report & Correspondence – APC Meeting on 3rd February 2025 

 

Matters and actions from previous meeting(s): 

 

•    The gateway signs to Tring Station have been installed.  

• A cheque for £2,500 was received from Aldbury Sports Club. This payment 
includes £2,400 for grass cutting at the Recreation Ground and £100 for rent. 

• After consulting with the Chairman, I have decided to postpone moving to Tomato 
Energy. This decision is due to ongoing enquiries from HCC regarding our 
streetlights. The contract with Tomato Energy is for two years, which means APC 
would not be able to terminate it if HCC is to take over the streetlights at some 
point.  

• The warden provided feedback about areas affected by dog fouling, which was 
circulated to members. I suggest that he monitors these areas for now and reports 
back if the problem persists. 

• The Precept forms received on 7th January were duly signed by Cllrs Webb, de la 
Bedoyere and Warren on 28th January (wet signature) and were submitted to DBC. 

 

Correspondence received:  

 

• New Year 2026 Honours nominations: Deadline – midnight Monday 3 March 2025 

email circulated to members.  

• Enquiry about a grave of a late family member – this was forwarded to the church 
warden who has responded to it. 

• Email from Amy Greenland, Filming Lead Officer at DBC with a film location article 
questions. The deadline for submitting the answers is 21st February. This will be 
circulated to members for amendments/ additional thoughts w/c 3rd February.  

• Draft recommendations for DBC’s proposed wards, ward names and ward 
boundaries – email circulated to members.  

• HCC Budget 2025-2026 Survey – posted on FB. 


